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President’s Message 

Dear Iota Sisters, 


Can you believe that Fall is upon us?  Where did Summer go?  I am looking forward to the beautiful colors that Autumn will bring but I will not think about the cold weather that will come later. 


We had a wonderful attendance for our September 11 Iota meeting.  Thank you HG 4 for the beautiful decorations and Jane Bowlin for her humorous and thought provoking moment of Inspiration.  Special thanks to Linda Fontaine and Jane Bowlin for filling in for Group 4 members who could not be at the meeting.  The food was fabulous and the program presented by Rita Sims Quillen was both entertaining and informational.  She shared snippets from her novel and her two books of poetry.   She is in the process of writing a sequel to Hiding Ezra.      


In the lively business session that followed the program, the chapter voted to dedicate the pursuit and attainment of the distinction of Visionary Chapter in Memory of Marie Hunter and Betty Elam.  Marie and Betty’s presence and dedication to Iota Chapter of DKG will be missed.  The Vision Foundation provides financial assistance to conduct educational research and to develop special projects related to the improvement of education in Tennessee.  If you wish to make a contribution to the fund in memory of Marie or Betty, please make checks payable to XI State and in the For line write: Vision Foundation.  Sue will make sure Nancy Davis, XI State Treasurer, knows it is from Iota. 


We have been invited to a Tea honoring XI State President Beverly Smith on October 18 in Chattanooga.  Please let me know right away if you would like to attend as we must RSVP by October 1.  I have to attend the Tennessee Education Association Board of Directors meeting in Nashville on that day and will be unable to attend the Tea.  Hopefully, someone will go to represent our chapter. 


Our next meeting is October 2 at Litz Manor at 5:30.  The meal will again be catered by BJ‘s Catering.  Please let your Hostess Group Chair know if you will attend or not.  The Chair of each HG will notify Joan Holt of the names of those who will attend the meeting at least 4 days before the meeting.  Hostess Group #5 will provide the decorations and carry out their other responsibilities for the meeting.  Our program will be presented by Dianne Barker, author of I Don’t Chase the Garbage Truck Down the Street in My Bathrobe Anymore and Cabbages and Kings.
Enjoy the cooler weather and I hope to see you on October 2. 




Fondly, JoAnn 
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Put the October meeting on your calendar!


Iota will meet at Litz Manor Baptist Church on Thursday, October 2nd, at 5:30 P.M.  This meal will be catered at a cost of $11.00.  Please notify your Hostess Group Chair as soon as possible if you are attending—the caterer needs a full count!

Our program will be presented by newspaper woman, Christian author, and inspirational speaker Dianne Barker.  Read about her at her website  http://diannebarker.com/ 

then enjoy her in person! 

Highlights of September meeting—
· Program by author Rita Sims Quillen.

· Changes to Iota Chapter Rules voted on and approved.

· Joy Branham handed out guidebooks to the chairs of each of the committees.  These contain necessary information for the committees and will be updated each biennium.

· Voted to request donations for leftovers taken home after meals.  Money can be added to fund toward becoming a Visionary Chapter.

· Voted to donate $25.00 each in memory of deceased members Marie Hunter and Betty Elam to Vision Foundation.

· Next meeting scheduled for Thursday, November 6th.

Welcome to Guests Attending—


We were so glad to have with us at the September meeting new folks!  Hannah Guinn, who visited last year, was recommended by Jane Bowlin and turned in her paperwork for membership.  Mary Lynn Copeland, who attended August’s picnic, came again and we hope will join us permanently.  I was especially delighted to welcome Kingsport PreK/Head Start teacher Lacy Hughes and hope she will become a part of Iota Chapter, even though she had to leave early for her home in Elizabethton and her two pre-schoolers!  We value all our new friends!
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 Iota Chapter 



       lost a good friend 


       and longtime 



       member in Betty 



       Elam who died 



       August 31st.  



       Betty had been a 



       member since 



      1988.  



In addition to DKG, Betty had been active in St. Paul’s Episcopal Church, the Netherland Inn Association, the Girl Scouts, the Shepherd Center, the Virginia Club, AAUW, Kingsport Retired Teachers, and the Historic Zoning Commission.  This was a busy lady!  We’ll miss her indomitable spirit.


Don’t forget the Bunco Party at 6:30 on Tuesday, September 30, at First Presbyterian Church in Kingsport!


Recommend a teacher for membership in Iota DKG!  Help us grow!
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